
     ROCHEPORT BOARD OF ALDERMEN/ WOMAN MEETING MINUTES 

                                           NOVEMBER 4TH, 2024 

 MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN/WOMAN OF THE CITY OF                

                                             ROCHEPORT 

                                             BOONE COUNTY 

A meeting of the board of Aldermen/woman was held on November 4th, 2024 at the hour of 6:00 

p.m. at which time were present the following: 

Mayor:  John Zondca 

Alderwoman: Lois Connor 

Aldermen:  Conrad Yates, Alan Cook, Ron Chapman 

Quorum was noted 

Alderman Yates made the motion to accept the minutes as corrected, seconded by Alderwoman 

Connor, motion carries. 

Public comments 

Resident Roman Clarkson gave an update on the large waste pickup within the city . Going 

forward this will occur  twice a year for residents of Rocheport. 

                                                                   OLD BUSINESS 

Update on movie filmed in Rocheport/ Resident Barbara Cataldo commented that the film crew 

was very quiet and nice and  took everything down once they finished shooting. The mayor 

stated everyone was happy with the movie production within the city.  The film crew will be 

making a $1,000.00 donation to the city. 

Community Hall\Bid on the doors.  The mayor should be receiving a bid from Boone County 

Millwork. The bids will be reviewed at the December board meeting and a decision will be made 

at that time. 

                                                                  NEW BUSINESS 

Financials/Bills, Alderman Chapman made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Alderman Yates, 

motion carried. 



Park  Committee/Approval  of a new treasurer (Kadie Crivello) and a new secretary (Roman 

Clarkson), motion made by Alderman Yates to accept those appointments, seconded by 

Alderman Chapman, motion carries. 

A Proclamation for Rocheport Arbor Day  will be written up and  presented at the December 

board meeting. 

                                                 MAYOR/ALDERMEN/WOMAN REPORTS  

Alderwoman Connor gave an update on the Ham&Bean/Chili dinner.  There was a large crowd  

and it was a  successful event.  The Friends of Rocheport next executive board meeting will be 

November 25th, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall  with a  general meeting being held Sunday, 

December 8th , 2024 at Community Hall . The Friends of Rocheport received donations and gifts 

valued at over $1,900.00 from local merchants and other people. 

 The Mayor stated the Halloween party was a wonderful event.  It has been a tradition for 40 

years.    

Before the 240 bridge by the red water shed a leak occurred.  The water district is working on 

getting the leak resolved, and this should not affect the residents of Rocheport. 

Motion to adjourn 

Closed session pursuant to section 610.021 (1) RSMO (Confidential or privileged communication 

between a public government body and its attorney(s) 

 

Mayor:   John Zondca                                                        attest:  Janice Orton, City Clerk  

 

 

 


